
WILLOW BANK INFANT SCHOOL 
Newsletter 

From the Headteacher  13th December 2019 
Thank you to all the parents, grandparents, aunties and uncles who attended the 
children’s Christmas Productions- I am sure you will all agree that they were just 
wonderful! Well done to all our children! Thank you for your kind donations after the 
productions, we raised £258.10 which will be shared between Save the Children and 
the NSPCC. 
This is the last newsletter of 2019, so I would like to take this opportunity to firstly wish 
everyone a wonderful Christmas, a relaxing break and a very happy New Year! And, 
secondly, I would also like to thank everyone who has worked so hard in and for our 
school this year- the staff who have planned and practiced the Christmas Productions 
with the children, whilst simultaneously keeping up with their lessons and planning, 
the PTA for all of their very hard work this year so far- with their incredible 
fundraising and also their support in school, the volunteer army who support the 
children in hearing readers, working on activities and helping in the classrooms and 
libraries, the Governors for their support of and in the school and also the children for 
working so hard and always trying their best!  
Next Thursday 19th December will be the last day of school for the children, and we all 
look forward to seeing you back on Monday 6th January 2020!  
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!                                                               
                                                                                                              Michelle Masters 

From the PTA 
What an amazing night we had on Friday at our Festive Family Fun Evening. We managed to raise an amazing 
£1670!!!!! Thank you to everyone who came along, to everyone who donated something for Elfridge’s or the bottle 
tombola and thank you to everyone who gave up their time to help with the event in any way. We couldn’t have done it 
without you.  
  
We hope you’ve enjoyed all of the events we’ve put on this term. With your help, we’ve managed to raise a whopping 
£4554 since September. Well done everyone!  
  
And that money has gone straight back into the school to fund a whole range of things for the children. These include a 
visit from a pantomime, the reindeer visit, a Great Fire of London Workshop for year 2, a series of music workshops for 
KS1, a Christmas present for each child from Father Christmas, some gardening equipment, a mud kitchen for the 
foundation children and a £200 donation for each class.  
  
We look forward to lots for exciting events in the new year and hope that you will continue to support us in any way 
you can. 
Have a wonderful Christmas and a Happy New Year.  
 

Diary Dates 
December  

17th  Children’s 
Christmas  Dinner 
and Christmas 
Jumper Day 

18th  9:15am 
Carols around the 
tree 

19th  Last day of school 
for the children 

20th  INSET Day 

January 2020 

6th  First Day of Spring 
Term 1 
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